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From: Bell, Simon 
Sent: Friday, 18 September 2020 7:09 AM
Subject: AA1000480 National Pharmaceutical Services Association  (NPSA) application for 

authorisation  - Final determination [SEC=OFFICIAL] [ACCC-
ACCCANDAER.FID2544685]

OFFICIAL 

 

To whom it may concern, 

 

RE: the National Pharmaceutical Services Association (the NPSA) application for authorisation 
AA1000480 - Final determination  

The ACCC has issued its final determination in respect of the application for authorisation lodged by the 
NPSA on 27 March 2020. The NPSA sought authorisation on behalf of itself, its current and future 
members and Community Service Obligation Distributors to coordinate activities for the purpose of 
promoting continued and equitable access to medicines and pharmacy products during supply shortages 
that may arise from the COVID-19 pandemic. 

A copy of the NPSA’s application is available on the ACCC’s public register. 

 

Final determination  

A copy of the ACCC’s final determination and summary of its reasons is attached. For the reasons set out 
in its final determination, the ACCC has decided to grant authorisation until 30 September 2021. 
Authorisation is subject to conditions that allow the ACCC to monitor the authorised conduct. 

 

A copy of the final determination is attached and available on the ACCC’s public register. 

 

Application for review 

Pursuant to section 101 of the Competition and Consumer Act 2010, a person dissatisfied with this 
determination may apply to the Australian Competition Tribunal for its review. An application for review 
must be made within 21 days after the date of this determination; that is, on or before 8 October 2020. If no 
application to review is lodged by this date, the ACCC’s determination will come into effect on 9 October 
2020. 

 

An application for review of the ACCC’s determination should be lodged directly with the Australian 
Competition Tribunal. The Australian Competition Tribunal is a separate body from the ACCC and is 
located within the Federal Court of Australia. 

 

For further information about the process involved in reviewing decisions in the Australian Competition 
Tribunal, please refer to the Tribunal’s website. 

 

If you wish to discuss any aspect of this matter please contact Simon Bell on 02 6243 1232 or by email 
adjudication@accc.gov.au . 

 

Thank you and regards, 

 

Simon Bell 

Assistant Director | Adjudication Branch | Merger and Authorisation Review Division 

Australian Competition & Consumer Commission 
Level 2 | 23 Marcus Clarke Street | Canberra ACT 2601 
T:   
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www.accc.gov.au 

The ACCC acknowledges the traditional owners and custodians of Country throughout 
Australia and recognises their continuing connection to the land, sea and community. We pay 
our respects to them and their cultures; and to their Elders past, present and future. 
 

 




